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Report of the International Conference on Chemicals 
Management on the work of its second session 

Lead in paint  

The Conference,  

Considering the decision by the World Summit on Sustainable Development to 
protect children’s health from exposure to lead, as set out in paragraph 57 of the Summit’s 
Plan of Implementation, which calls for the phase-out of lead in lead-based paints and in 
other sources of human exposure and for work to prevent, in particular, children's exposure 
to lead and to strengthen monitoring and surveillance efforts and the treatment of lead 
poisoning, and welcoming the actions identified to phase out lead in paint in the context of 
children’s health and the environment at the meeting of ministers of the environment of the 
Group of Eight, held in Syracuse, Italy, from 22 to 24 April 2009,  

Acknowledging the Dakar Resolution for Eliminating Lead in Paints, adopted by the 
Intergovernmental Forum on Chemical Safety at its sixth session, held in Dakar from 15 to 
19 September 2008, 

Recognizing the progress being made towards achieving a global phase-out of lead 
in automotive fuels by the Partnership for Clean Fuels and Vehicles, 

1. Endorses a global partnership to promote phasing out the use of lead in paints as 
an important contribution to the implementation of paragraph 57 of the Plan of 
Implementation of the World Summit on Sustainable Development and to the Strategic 
Approach; 

2. Invites all interested stakeholders to become members of the global partnership 
and, where appropriate, to commit themselves to contributing financial or in-kind resources 
or expertise towards the development and implementation of partnership activities; 

3. Requests the global partnership to adopt terms of reference using the draft terms 
of reference presented to the International Conference on Chemicals Management at its 
second session1 as their basis and to develop a business plan articulating clear milestones 
for progress in achieving a global phase-out of lead in paint in the following areas:  

                                                             
1  SAICM/ICCM.2/10/Add.1. 



(a) Raising awareness of toxicity to human health and the environment and 
alternatives; 

(b) Guidance and assistance to identify potential lead exposure; 

(c) Assistance to industry (manufacturers, wholesalers and retailers); 

(d) Prevention programmes to reduce exposure;  

(e) Promotion of national regulatory frameworks; 

 
4 Invites the United Nations Environment Programme and the World Health 

Organization within their respective mandates and available resources to serve as the 
secretariat of the global partnership; 

5. Invites the global partnership to report on progress to the Open-ended Working 
Group at its first meeting and to the International Conference on Chemicals Management at 
its third session. 

 


